The Searchers and Rock "n" Kids Field Trip - Palos Verdes, CA  
Saturday, July 11, 2015
This will be a day trip to the Palos Verdes peninsula. This trip is for all Searchers and this will also be our first Rock 'n' Kids event. We will be looking for the mineral Barite. See photos.
Meet: 10:30am at Pelican Cove parking lot.  Low tide is at 12:10pm. It will be about 11:15am by the time we get to the shoreline. Figure approx.1 hour and 15 minute drive from Orange County, Anaheim.
Directions: From Orange County, Anaheim, take the San Diego Frwy (405) going toward Los Angeles and exit at the Hawthorne Blvd. offramp. Turn left on Hawthorne Blvd. and go all the way to Palos Verdes Blvd. which is right next to the ocean. Turn left onto Palos Verdes Blvd and almost immediately you will see Point Vincente lighthouse on your right. Shortly after the light house, on your right, is Pelican Cove Park and parking area. (Watch for sign which is on left side of road). Turn right into parking lot. This parking lot is where we will meet and we will walk along the path by the bluff to the shore.
**If you go up to the light at Terranea Way you have gone just a little to far. You can u turn there, but it will be difficult to find a legal u turn to go back to other side of road.
Be careful!
Equipment: Rock pick, chisel or gad, 2-3 lb crack hammer. back pack to carry tools and specimens and paper towels to wrap specimens. Try to bring 2 cardboard, dozen egg holders to put specimens in.
Clothing and lunch: I would wear jeans to protect your legs from scrapes. (Would not wear shorts) A good pair of tennis shoes or hiking shoes. No Flip Flops!!!
Anyone with flip flops will not be able to participate. It is not easy walking! Sunscreen, hat, water and something to eat would be good. We will probably be there until 3pm.? It is an easy walk to the shoreline but very rocky once you get to the waters edge. For those that get to the shoreline and they think that they cannot walk it, there is an area where you can sit by a small restaurant with food. (I've heard it is expensive).
Any questions? Feel free to call Norbert at 714-904-2181
